
 

 

Welcome to Worship! 

WELCOME! We are glad that you are here! If you have any questions, ask one of the ushers at the 
rear entrance of the sanctuary. Large-print Bibles, hymnals, & hearing devices are available from an usher.  

NEW TO TRINITY CHURCH? 

We would love to reach out to you! Scan the QR code with your phone’s  
camera app and a staff member will contact you. Welcome to Trinity. 
 
SUNDAY MORNING OPPORTUNITIES FOR CHILDREN  
The Children’s Table offers Children’s Bulletins for readers & non-readers coloring pages and other 
materials to help children feel welcome and comfortable in church. The table is located in the rear of the 
sanctuary. Please return supplies.  

Trinity's Nursery for children ages birth to 4 yrs. is open, under  the car ing direction of Shaylee Geier  
and Madeline Jarvinen, every Sunday from 9 a.m. –  12 p.m., for children ages birth to 4. The nursery is 
located on the lower level of the building. An usher can direct you. 

Trinity’s Christian Education Classes for All Ages are at 9 a.m. on Sunday mornings. LIGHT@9 
(Learning in God’s House Together at 9 a.m.), is for age 4 years—through grade 5, meets downstairs in 
Vincent Hall from September to May Except for  Easter and Christmas through the third Sunday in January 
and the Summer. Our  youth classes meet upstair s, middle school in the Youth Room and high school 
in the classroom down from the church office.  

Our Adult Class meets in the Hale Room downstairs Sundays, from 9-10 a.m. Questions, email Erica 
Weida at tumcadultce@trinityspringfield.org. 

Bible Story for Kids Ages 4-8  meets on Sundays except on Communion Sunday and Easter  downstair s 
beginning at the second hymn. We are looking for people to volunteer to help. It can be one Sunday or many! 
If you are interested, email Rob Powell at directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org. 

Chapel Kids is a worship service designed for children Ages 7–12. It is offered during the worship 
service on Sundays, September to May, except on the first Sunday of the month which is Communion 
Sunday and Easter . It begins at the beginning of the middle hymn, and ends after  the benediction. It is 
located in Grace Chapel, which is through the side door on the right of the sanctuary around the corner.  

Sunday Afternoon Programming Schedule Today, May 21 

12:00-12:15 p.m. Jubilee Singers-Choir Room are open for new members. They will also practice May 28 
at the same time. We will perform on Sunday, June 4 with a warmup rehearsal at 10:00 a.m.  
12:00-1:00 p.m. Dance/Movement Choir -Sanctuary  
1:00-1:45 p.m. Chor ister s or  Youth Open Space 
1:45-2:30 p.m. Chamberettes-Choir Room 
2:30-3:20 p.m. Youth Handbell Choir -Sanctuary 
To join the music activities, please reach out to Michael Carney: music@trinityspringfield.org, for Youth 
Fellowship: Rob Powell: directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org, for Dance/Movement Choir: Amelia Hays-
Rivest trinitydance@trinityspringfield.org  
 

This church is committed to providing a safe place for our children & youth. Our Safe Sanctuaries Policy 
requires that parents (or an adult they have designated) bring & pick-up their children 5th gr. & under from 
church-sponsored programs. Please escort your child to/from the restrooms during worship.  
 

Wi-Fi Guest network password: TrinityGuest7476!  
Want to learn more? Scan the QR code with your  smar t phone. 

New to Trinity? 

Attendance for Sunday, May 14, 2023: Adults 119, Children 18, Total  137 
Offering Update: Monthly offering received, April 2023=$38,509.00 Monthly budget goal= $32,500.00 
Thank you for your generosity, and for supporting the many missions of Trinity! 

May Art Galley Exhibit 
The May exhibit in Trinity’s Community Gallery features the photographs of Trinity 
member Drew Babineau. The photos show his keen eye for the macabre and passion for 
capturing the darker side of life. He loves to bring the beauty out in places and to tell stories 
through his photos. The exhibit shows that there is beauty in everything. Where there is 
darkness, there is light; the trick being to show that there can be a balance between the two.  

 
Sunday Night Youth Fellowship Year End Celebration Today at 6 p.m. at the Gray’s! 
Wow, Trinity Youth have had a GREAT year! Let's celebrate. We are having an end-of-
the-year party, kindly hosted by the Gray family. The party will start at 6:00 p.m. and go 
until 8:00 p.m. Parents/Adults bringing youth are invited to stay if they'd like to enjoy 
fellowship with other families. If you plan to attend, please email Rob 
directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org to RSVP and get the address.  

 
                    Trinity Softball Team 

On Tuesday, May 23 The doubleheaders games start at 5:45 p.m. at Marshall Roy #4 
Assembly of God field 2 in Agawam against Christ Community Church. Fields are subject 
to change especially if there is recent rain. Before you head our look at the schedule on their 
website: https://www.interchurchsoftball.com/schedule-by-team/. Make sure to put Trinity 
in the drop down box to get the correct team. Please come and cheer our team to victory.  

 

Learn to Line Dance 
Debbie Tracy is instructing a Line Dancing Beginner's Class on Thursday, May 25 
in Asbury Hall, from 1:00 - 2:30 p.m. It is fun, good exper ience and a chance 
to meet new friends. Bring interested family and friends. The cost is $3 per class. 
 

                                Fun For Everyone 
You are invited to gather for fun and fellowship at a multi-generational pot-luck 
supper on Saturday, June 10 at 6:00 p.m. in Asbury Hall. To ensure that we 
have a good variety of food and adequate seating RSVP’s are requested. If you are 
interested in participating, please come to the Connection Point during fellowship 
in Asbury Hall to sign up, and let us know what you are bringing. We look forward 
to a fun evening together! Membership & Evangelism Committee  

 

Trinity Garden Committee 
This is a call to action. The newly created Trinity Garden Committee wants you 
to help if you want to join us. There is a forgotten saying that the road to heaven 
passes through a garden. So, let’s get ready. We will have our first meeting in 
the Parkside Café next Sunday, May 28 after worship. We will discuss plans, 
consider ideas, and begin to find our way together. I hope to see some of you 

there. Happy gardening to us all!! Ken Guerin 

 

TUMMS Golf Tournament, Saturday, June 17, 2023 Tentative Schedule: 
12:45 Golfers meet at Franconia Golf Course, 619 Dwight Rd, Springfield 01108. 
1:00 First team tees off, amid laughter of others. Who will be embarrassed most?  
5:00– 9:00 p.m. Pr ize Ceremony at the LaFleur ’s home for golfers & their family. 

More details are in the Carillon. Questions? Contact Scott Woodward or Nate Olin. 
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